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 Issue: 30      Date:  Monday September 16 2024 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 As you would now be aware, I will be 
retiring at the end of this school year. MACS is 
commencing the appointment process that will 
take place in Term 4. To assist in this selection 
process, parents have the opportunity to put 
forward their thoughts on the qualities they would 
like to see in the new leader, and the strengths 
and opportunities of the school. All parents are 
invited to contribute their ideas by clicking on the 
link - Principal Appointment Questionnaire 
TERM 3 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY  
 Thank you to all the parents who are 
attending the Parent – Teacher Interviews today. 
It is important to have the opportunity to discuss 
your child’s progress and be aware of the 
outstanding work that many of our students are 
undertaking. Please continue to share in your 
child’s achievements and remember that 
teachers are available at any time throughout the 
year to discuss your child’s progress. 
MACSIS 

The Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 
Schools – School Improvement Surveys 
(MACSSIS) concludes this Friday. If you were 
one of the randomly selected families to be 
surveyed, we would be most grateful if you could 
complete the survey before it closes on Friday. 
DIVISION ATHLETICS 

Congratulations to or students who 
performed so well in the Division Athletics last 
Thursday. We have 11 students moving 
through to the Regional Championships n 
October 16 as they finished 1st or 2nd in their 
respective event. 
SCHOOL DISCO 
 Thanks you to the P & F who organised 
our school disco last Friday evening. The two 
sessions were run by Move & Dance Co. and the 
students had a fabulous time. Some photos of the 
disco are included in today’s newsletter. We will 
put together a video of the event and release it 
before the end of the week. 
TEAM COLOURS & HOT LUNCH DAY 

 The SRC is organising our Wear Your 
Team Colours Day for this Thursday, 
September 19.  We will be asking all children to 
bring a gold coin donation. Money raised will be 
used to support Aussie Kids living with cancer. 

Students will be able to come to school 
wearing their favourite sports team colours 
from any code (e.g. Collingwood- black and 
white, Melbourne City – blue and white, etc).  
Children can also wear their own sporting club 
uniform.  

The P & F are organising a Hot Lunch 
Day as part of the celebration. Ordering details 
were sent home last week and were due on last 
Friday, so if you haven’t returned an order form, 
please do so first thing tomorrow morning. 
PRINCIPALS CONFERENCE 
 I will be attending the Zone Principals 
Conference from Sunday September 29 until 
Saturday October 12 so I will be absent for the 
first week of Term 4. Please see Huong, Mel or 
Jacinta if you need any assistance during my 
absence. 
END OF TERM DISMISSAL 
 Please mark in your diary that Term 3 
concludes this Friday, September 20, at 1.00pm.   

Enjoy the holidays with your children! 

Kevin Burke 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who found out that 

‘olympic’ means ‘relating to ancient Olympia or the 
Olympic Games’ and ‘ancient’ means ‘belonging 
to the distant past and no longer in existence’.  

Our Phrase for this week is: 
‘fairy tale ending’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you can add this 
phrase to your vocabulary over the next week. 

 

OLW SCHOOL CALENDAR 
SEPTEMBER 
MON 16 Parent Teacher Interviews 
THUR 19 Team Colours Day & Hot Food 

Lunch 
FRI 20 Last Day of Term – Dismissal 

1.00pm 
OCTOBER 
MON 7 –  Principals Conference 
FRI 11 
 

OLW 2024 Calendar

OLW NEWS 2024 
Tel: 9460 6684      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1row6lW3oAE4CP-6J3gHDli9_y71npr3iv52h3T0waUo/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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OLW SCHOOL DISCO 2024 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
                                                          Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

Ph: 0488 020 364 

School Tel: 9460 6684                                  

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au                                                               

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury! 
 
Entrance Antiphon: Cf Sirach 36:18 
Give peace, O Lord, to those who wait for you, that your prophets be found true. Hear the prayers of your servant, and 
of your people Israel. 
 
Communion Antiphon:  Cf Psalm 35:8 
How precious is your mercy, O God! The children of men seek shelter in the shadow of your wings. 

 
Newsletter information for 14th and 15th September- 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

The “We” being, we the Church.  It is important for us all to have a deep sense of our own identity.  So who are we as the 

Church?  What is our purpose?  We will embark from next week a short series of reflection exploring “Who do we think we 

are?” By Fr Frank O’Loughlin  

“Who do we think we are?”  
Part 1: There are things by which we identify ourselves as Catholic Christians, just as any group of people have things 

which identify them as such.  Different nations have flags and anthems and national days of celebration by means of 

which they say who they are, such things express their identity.  We call these things symbols – that is they express 

outside of us who we are.  They express our identity. 

There are such symbolic things which express who we are as Catholics.  They are not all of the same quality or depth 
but each plays their part. 
We start with the Mass.  From earliest Christian times, the disciples of Jesus gathered together and were established 
and confirmed in their relationship to Jesus.  And they did this on the first day of the week, the day of Jesus’ resurrection 
– Sunday.  This was not just an individual thing but a communal thing; it was the gathering together of his disciples.  The 
Mass remains central to being a Catholic; it is the fulcrum around which Catholic life centres.  The great feasts of Easter 
and Christmas are also points of identity which gather Catholics who may or may not celebrate the weekly Sundays. 
The Pope is a core symbol for Catholicism as well.  Catholics in every part of the globe recognise the Pope, the bishop 
of Rome, as a symbol of the unity and universality of the Church.  The Pope is a sign by which Catholics recognise who 
they are.  
There is also a structure of ordained ministry in Catholicism which makes the bishop and the presbyter (or priest) points 
of identity in the life of the Church. 
The crucifix is another symbol; it is a Christian symbol which goes beyond Catholicism.  Wherever we see a crucifix – 
whether on a person, in a building, or in a home – we know that there are followers of Jesus present or in the 
offing.  Many Christians will only use the cross, but with Catholics, a crucifix is more common. 
Mary, the mother of Jesus, will be honoured and imaged among Catholics – and some other Christians.  The Catholic 
tradition has always taken seriously the words of St John’s Gospel which speaks of the beloved disciple taking the 
mother of Jesus into his keeping. 
The above are practical symbols expressing who we are as Catholics, as we go on in to develop the topic “Who do we 
think we are?”, we will look further and more deeply into “who we are”. 

https://www.cbdparish.org.au/blog/who-do-we-think-we-are-2/ 
    
 

 

Weekend Mass Times: 
· Saturday Night: 6:00pm at Our Lady of the Way 

· Sunday Morning: 9:00am at Our Lady of the Way 

· Sunday Morning: 10:30am at Holy Name 

· Sunday Afternoon: 4:00pm at Holy Name (Vietnamese) 

 

Weekday Mass Times: 

The mass times are as follows: 

· Our Lady of the Way: Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 10:00am 

· Holy Name: Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday at 9:00am 

 

Confession Times: 

- Holy Name: Saturday after 9:00 am mass 

- Our Lady of the Way: Saturday 5:15-5:45pm 

 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

mailto:Kingsbury@cam.org.au
http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Anniversary: We pray for all anniversaries about this time especially: Vittorio Giacon (28/9), Luigi Cipolato (10/9) 

OLW Primary News 
We extend our warmest congratulations to our students who received their first Holy Communion last Sunday. This is a 
joyous occasion, marking a significant step in their spiritual lives. May the Eucharist be a constant source of grace and 
inspiration for them as they continue their journey of faith. 
 
Volunteers needed: Would you like to serve? 
We are in need of volunteers: Special Minsters and Collectors for Saturday and Special Ministers for Sunday. Or 
perhaps a be a part of the Welcome Party. This is a great way to strengthen community ties and be part of service.  
If you can help out, please let Fr John or PLT know. 
 
Parish suggestions/ PLT: Do you see a need in the community? 
Thank you for your on-going suggestions and comments - we value your voice and feedback. 
We are looking for suggestions and always encouraging one another to listen and serve our 
community needs; If parishioners would like or to set up: events and talks, or gatherings (e.g. 
Arts & craft group, youth group, movies group), please forward your suggestions. The next 
PLT will be 18th September.  
 
Literature Corner: Books and magazines 
Have you read, Fr Frank O’Loughlin new book ‘into the future’? Did it make you think about 
change differently? What does it mean to be Catholic today? Copies are still available in the foyer. ‘Into the future’ 
explores the necessity of change for the Catholic Church’s well-being and growth, especially in the context of our 
increasingly secular society.  It reflects on how the church in its history has responded to similar changes and calls 
present-day Catholic disciples to remain faithful to the heart of the gospel message. Please take a copy to read. If you 
would like a copy, place your details on the list. Australian Catholic Magazine Spring edition are also available.  
 
Parish Luncheon 
The next Parish luncheon will be on the 25th of September, Wednesday at 12.00pm at the Summerhill hotel. Sign-up 
sheets are in the foyer. All are welcome!  
 
Friday Morning Adoration 
Please join us every Friday for ‘Morning Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament’ from 9:15am to 9:45 am 
before 10am mass. Stay for a cuppa and morning tea- a great opportunity to share in the spirit of community and 
hospitality.  
 
Collections for the weekend of the 1st and 8th of September (fortnight) 
We thank you for your ongoing contributions and generous support. We also thank our fortnightly counters.  
1st Collection: $ 1594.50 
2nd Collection: $ 835.50  
 
Eucharistic Ministers:  
14th Sep: 6pm –G Tombs & Special Minister  15th Sep: 9am – M Leonard & A Crupi 
21st Sep: 6pm –K Zanini & Special Minister   22nd Sep: 9am -Di Austin & J Vandenberg  
 
Readers:  
14th Sep: 6pm –Louise Barber   15th Sep: 9am -Wendy Theunissen 
21st Sep: 6pm – Jim Conway  22nd Sep: 9am –Evelyn Ginger 
 
Fr John 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection: for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 

BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in less fortunate areas of 

the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 

BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a central and 

fundamental responsibility of our parish.  
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